Notes from Oxford Diocesan Guild of Church Bell Ringers General Committee Meeting

Saturday 26th November, 2016

1.  Library review

A trial electonic archive is underway.  If you are able to help, or provide feedback, please contact the Librarian (Doug Beaumont).*  Help is required with the design in the first instance.

It was proposed that some professional help will be employed for the more delicate items.

Information about the trial archive is contained under the link on the home page 'Trial Archive - Information and discussion points'. at http://www.archives.odg.org.uk/
2.  Diary of events – attached.

To note
Ringing Day and Eight Bell Striking Competition to be held at Bicester Branch

Monday 1st May, 2017.

There has been difficulty getting enough teams for the 8 bell striking competition, possibly because it is held on the May Bank Holiday.  There was discussion about moving the date , perhaps to be on the same day as the Spring General Committee meeting in March, (although the date is now set for 2017).

If you have any suggestions for improving the turnout at the 8 bell striking competition, please contact the Master*
The date for the Steeple Aston course is now confirmed as Saturday 28th October, 2017.

3.  Subscriptions

Subscriptions for 2017 will remain as last year

a)
Resident ringing Members & Associate Members

£8

b)
Non-resident Ringing Members



£8

Peal fees

50p per rope

4.  The AGM will be held at Tilehurst, near Reading on Saturday 20th May, 2017

Arrangements are in hand for the following:


A challenge to visit as many towers as possible


A mini ring


Workshops for methods and tunes on hand bells


Splicing workshop


Lunch

5.  The Festival in Oxford was poorly attended last year.

The Master’s feedback question for the March General Committee meeting will be:

Do we still need the Festival in its current form?

6. Safeguarding Policy.

A draft Safeguarding Policy has been produced.  However, more items are to be added.  It will be discussed with the Diocese at a meeting in February 2017, so we will defer approval of the policy until the March General Committee meeting.

There is an article on safeguarding in the November 2016 Odd Bob.

*Contact email addresses for Guild officers are on the ODG website  http://odg.org.uk/officers.php
Officers tab

